
MIA 
You’re gonna be on tour for what? Months 
now..years? 

SEBASTIAN
This is it..I could be on tour with this 
for at least a couple of years. This 
record.

MIA
Do you like the music you are playing? 

SEBASTIAN
I don’t know what it matters? 

MIA
It matters..If you’re going to give up 
your dream that you like what you’re 
playing on the road for years. 

SEBASTIAN
Do you like the music I’m playing? 

MIA 
Yeah. I do. I just didn’t think you did. 
You said Keith is the worst and now 
you’re going to be on tour with him. I 
just didn’t know if you were happy. 

SEBASTIAN
Why are you doing this? I thought you 
wanted me to do this? 

MIA
What do you mean I wanted you to do this? 

SEBASTIAN
This is what you wanted from me. 

MIA 
To be in this band? 

SEBASTIAN
To be in a band. To have a steady job. 

MIA
Of course I wanted you to have a steady 
job so you could take care of yourself 
and your life and have a steady job and 
start your club. 

SEBASTIAN
Why aren’t we celebrating? 
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MIA
Why aren’t you starting your club? 

SEBASTIAN
You said yourself noone wants to go to 
that club. 

MIA
So change the name! 

SEBASTIAN
Noone likes jazz! Not even you!

MIA
I do like jazz because of you! 

SEBASTIAN
And this is what I thought you wanted me 
to do. Am I supposed to go back to 
playing jingle bells?

MIA
I’m not saying that. I’m saying take what 
you’ve made and start the club! People 
will want to go to it because you are 
passionate about it and people love what 
other people are passionate about. You 
remind people of what they forgot . 

SEBASTIAN
Not in my experience. Well.. whatever 
it’s time to grow up. If you had these 
problems I wish you would’ve said 
something about it earlier before I 
signed on the dotted line. 

MIA
I’m pointing out that you had a dream 
that you followed that you were sticking 
to. 

SEBASTIAN
This is the dream! Guys like me work 
their whole lives to be in something 
that’s successful that people like. I’m 
finally in somethin that people enjoy. 

MIA
Since when do you care about being liked? 

SEBASTIAN
You’re an actress! What are you talking 
about? 
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Maybe you just liked me when I was on my 
ass because it made you feel better abou 
yourself. 

MIA
Are you kidding? 

SEBASTIAN
No. 

Fire alarm goes off. He walks to stove to open the smokey 
ove.  Mia leaves. 
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